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Can the Wrestlemania edition of this show be an upgrade? Am I asking
too much for something like that? Yeah probably, as this is almost
bound to be the same people having the same dark matches because
that’s how this show works. At least Raw was fun this week so the
highlights should be good. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Akira Tozawa vs. Drew Gulak

Gulak has been trying to move 205 Live and the cruiserweights closer
to a mat based style in recent weeks. They do go to the mat to start
but it involves a kick to Drew’s chest and a backsplash for two.
Drew bails for a breather and hides on the ramp to avoid a big dive,
which just earns him a series of chops and a right hand to the face.
A baseball slide drops Tozawa and a backbreaker sets up a chinlock.
Tozawa shouts a lot, fights up, and grabs the snap German suplex for
the pin at 4:34.

Rating: C+. This was better than I was expecting as Tozawa continues
to look like a machine out there almost every time. There’s a good
chance he’ll get a title match in the near future, especially if
Neville retains over Aries again. Gulak has something with this
anti-205 Live stuff if he can get a few people to side with him.

From Raw for the first time.

Here’s Vince for the start of the second hour. Naturally the fans
sing his song, drawing a big grin from the boss. A ROMAN SUCKS chant
starts up but Vince talks over it (and it goes away), thanking the
fans for being so passionate. Wrestlemania may be over but next week
we’re having a Superstar Shake Up because it’s time to shake things
up. We have some very sad footage from last night, which shows
Stephanie going through a table.
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That’s going to put Stephanie out for awhile and since we have no
General Manager, it’s time to hire someone new. The new GM was
inducted into the Hall of Fame over the weekend….and here’s Teddy
Long. Teddy starts dancing until Vince shouts that it’s not him.
Vince: “TEDDY STOP DANCING!” It’s not you!” Teddy: “It’s not me?”
Vince: “It’s not you!” Teddy: “Well….my bad! Holla holla holla!”
It’s Kurt Angle of course and that’s as good of an option as they
really had. Angle hits the catchphrase and is already out.

Raw Part Two!

Here are Paul Heyman and Brock Lesnar for a chat. Brock is a little
happier than normal tonight and has allowed Heyman to tell us a
bedtime story that both of their children hear. There once was a
superhero named Goldberg who stood for honor and valor and all that
good stuff. Then he took the Universal Title but went on a little
side trip through south central Suplex City where the Beast beat him
up and took his title. The happy ending: there’s no more Goldberg
around here ever again. Fans: “THANK YOU BROCK!”

That means Brock needs new challengers. Fans: “FINN! FINN! FINN!”
Heyman suggests Seth Rollins, either Hardys or even both Hardys but
let’s talk about the 2 in 23-2. Yes he means Roman Reigns and
history says that these two must meet. If Reigns is the big dog then
Lesnar is animal cruelty. Heyman wants to do it tonight but here’s
Braun Strowman instead to not much of a reaction (not that
surprising). Strowman wants Lesnar’s attention because Brock already
has his. Lesnar lays the title down in front of Strowman and says
bring it but Strowman leaves instead.

Titus O’Neil vs. Curtis Axel

Of all the people you can add to the Main Event regulars, freaking
TITUS??? O’Neil runs him over to start but won’t do the dog bark
here in Florida. A clothesline puts Titus on the floor and we take
an early break. Back with Axel’s comeback being stopped via a hard
whip into the corner. That means it’s bearhug time, followed by a
suplex for two. Axel fights back with right hands and a running knee
for two of his own. The PerfectPlex is easily countered though and
the Clash of the Titus is good for the pin at 8:02.

Rating: C-. That’s one of Axel’s better matches ever, which is
really depressing. You would think that someone would get better
just by being around wrestling for so many years but it’s not the



case here. Axel is trying as hard as he can but it’s rather hard to
run with an anchor tied around your legs.

We wrap it up with a very shortened version of Finn Balor/Seth
Rollins vs. Samoa Joe/Kevin Owens.

Overall Rating: C. Like I said, thank goodness Raw was there to bail
this one out. There’s only so much you can do when your main event
features Titus O’Neil and this show didn’t know the way around that
problem. There’s only so much you’re going to get out of this show
and this week’s episode was all the proof you need.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
NXT: The Full Sail Years Volumes I and II, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/03/24/kbs-history-of-nxt
-volumes-1-and-2-now-available-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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